St. John’s Primary School Parent Council





Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 11th November 2013
Present 

Anne Graham, Susannah McIntosh, Emma Smith, Joanne Carroll, Monica Clemente, Gayle Baxter, Susan Gemmell, Alison Hope, Diane Farrell, Eleanor Shields, Jacqui Gibson, Victoria Robertson, Fiona Moffat (teaching staff), James O’Donnelly (Depute Headteacher for Supported Classes), Janace Telfer (Depute Headteacher), Pauline Smith (teaching staff), Alison Hope (Headteacher)
Apologies
Janet Paton, Jo Dunbar, Jennifer Robb, Jill McLennan, Roselyn Murphy, Tamsin Graham, Sarah Wilson, Alan Gibson, Paul McConnell (teaching staff), Alison Irvine, Fiona Ibell, Lynn Adams (Cllr) 
	Agenda Item
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies

Apologies were made as noted above.
Emma welcomed the group, and suggested that when new members have come along, it would be appropriate to take a few minutes for everyone to introduce themselves.

Emma extended thanks from the Parent Council to Anne Graham and Susannah McIntosh for all their hard work over the years in their previous positions of Secretary and Chair. 
	

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes of 26th August 2013 were approved. 
Updates on matters raised at previous meeting:

· Issue of broken railings at the stairs leading to Bent Park was raised – Mrs Hope has raised with South Lanarkshire Council.
· Alternatives were discussed for the tape which is currently used at the front of the school to cordon off the car park – Mrs Telfer advised that banners have been looked into, but that these are not safe due to being able to be blown upwards by the wind.  Bunting or other decorative ideas may be an option – planters were also suggested, perhaps supplied by local business.

Action: 
Victoria Roberton offered to look into whether Homebase would provide planters for this area, free of charge or discounted.

	VR

	3
	Headteacher Update
Mrs Hope gave an update on staffing:
· There are currently several absences – Mrs Murphy is absent and his timetable is being covered by Mrs Jamieson and Mrs King along with the members of the Senior Management Team.

· Mrs Bell is absent.

· Mrs Smalley is now teaching P2 and will do so until Mrs Shaw returns from maternity leave.

· Mr O’Donnelly has been appointed as the new Deputy Head Teacher for the Supported Classes until June 2014.

· Mrs Markie, support staff for P1/2, has replaced Mrs Middlemas.

Christmas planning:

· The Christmas Show takes place on 4th December (afternoon and evening shows) and 5th December (evening show) – 2 tickets per family will be offered initially.  Song practice for the whole school due to begin on 13th November.

· Pantomime will be on in school hall on Thursday 5th December.
· P6/7 ceilidh is on 12th December.
· P1-P5 Fun Day is on 13th December (also non-uniform day).

· Nativity Play in St Johns Church on 18th December – this year it will be a traditional nativity with well-known carols.

· P1-P3 children will receive a book from Santa.
Christmas Cards:

Mrs Hope advised that the children will not be making Christmas cards for sale this year.
	

	4
	Curriculum for Excellence
Mrs Hope gave the following update:
· Mrs Telfer has been working very hard with a group of senior pupils who have been learning how to put children’s work, from all classes, onto the school website.  When  child’s work has been added, the child will bring home a slip from school to let parents know.

· In service day on 18th November – schools in the Learning Community are going to St Johns to work on “Big Writing”.  Teachers are now confident using the Scottish criterion scale to mark samples of writing – this has provided the school with clear evidence of children’s level of ability.

· The Science group which was working across the Learning Community has been suspended until after Christmas due a lack of teacher cover.  This work will continue again when staffing funding becomes available from the Council.
· World of Work Week: very successful, excellent response from parents, carers, grandparents and the community.  Primary 6 pupils have been invited to set up a credit union in the school - children can shadow the Credit Union staff and will be able to work alongside them.

· Outdoor Weather suits – purchased from Parent Council funding, the suits are now being used by P1 and P2 and have enabled them to go on local walks, where they have had tasks and challenges.  There are larger suits available for older children too.
 
	

	5
	Website Update
Joanne Carroll advised that there are still not too many hits on the Parent Council pages of the school website.  Information has been added about EasyFundraising and EasySearching, and we are keen to promote this further as it raises funds for the school without anyone have to spend any additional money.
Janace Telfer suggested that a target could be set for the number of people to sign up to the fundraising and this could be promoted (e.g. we’re at 15 now, help us make it to 50!).  This could be promoted through older pupils.  It was also suggested that the ICT suite could be used at future events e.g. Parents Evenings, to practically show people how the EasyFundraising website works, and sign them up on the spot.

There will likely be more traffic to the main school website page following the addition of school pupil’s work.
	

	6
	Financial Update
Gayle Baxter gave an update on monies raised at events so far this year, in the Treasurer’s absence.  An updated copy of the Events Programme, with costs included, was alson circulated.
· Book Fair (20th September): raised £712 for the school to spend on books (£1287 was spent on books at the fair).  Books ordered for the school include:

· Copies of Roald Dahl’s “The Twits”

· Copies of “Goodnight Mr Tom”

· Science books

· Biographies:

· Of athletes (Commonwealth games theme) – e.g. Mo Farrah, Andy Murray, Jessica Ennis

· Of influential individuals – Steve Jobs, AA Milne, Roald Dahl

· Books on Hannukah, Ramadan


· Toffee/ Fudge sales at Parents Evening: raised £119.72 (Order forms due back on Friday 15th November for additional orders)

· Halloween Disco: raised £476.77

There is currently £1154.20 in the bank account.


	

	7
	2013/14 Events Programme
It was discussed whether there were any opportunities for Parent Council fundraising at the Christmas Concerts.  As there will be a charge for tickets for the concert, it was felt it may not be appropriate to charge for a programme too.
It was agreed that there would be a request for donations for a raffle, and that tickets would be sold at each concert. 

Emma suggested that a 100 Club, previously mentioned as a fundraising idea, could be launched at the Christmas concerts.  Parents will be asked to pay £10 upfront for all of 2014 – a winner will be picked at random every month (excluding July and August).  The prize amount still needs to be set, depending on numbers who sign up. For every £1 received, 50p will go to the prize fund, and 50p to Parent Council funds.
Information to go out regarding the 100 Club before the Christmas concerts, so that parents who are interested can come along with their £10.  This could be covered in a Festive newsletter from the Parent Council – the request for donations for a raffle could be covered in the same newsletter, along with updates for parents on funds raised so far with the other activities.

Action: Newsletter to be prepared for issue prior to concerts (4th & 5th December).  

Volunteers will be required for the concerts to sell tickets and sign people up for the 100 Club.


	GB

	8
	AOB
Childrens Classic Concerts:

Joanne Carroll had previously agreed to look into further information on Childrens Classic Concerts and she gave an update on this to the group.  One option would be for the musicians to run an all day event for the whole school, splitting the younger and older pupils for music workshops, ending in a performance at the end of the day.  Cost for this is £1000.
Another option would be 4 classes to have a workshops with RSNO percussionists – cost for this is £150.  
Joanne has seen the group perform at an event at the Royal Concert Hall and was very impressed by them.
Mrs Hope and Mrs Telfer agreed that £1000 would not be a manageable cost, but that £150 for 4 classes would be acheiveable – they agreed to look into this for the summer tern (2014) for 4 classes, potentially involving another 4 classes the next year, and continue until all classes were covered.
Grants:
Joanne also gave an update on what grants may be available for the school or for the Parent Council to apply for.  Joanne had made contact with a Parent Council rep from Woodside Primary in Hamilton, who had been successful in applying for an ‘Awards for All’ grant for a number of resources including garden planters, games, outdoor equipment, mini Macs for art work, etc.  Joanne asked if we could consider applying through this scheme for a grant (it was discussed that this particular scheme had previously been restricted to active resources, but no longer seemed to be).

A resource which Joanne suggested was a climbing wall, either for indoor or outdoor use – questions were raised over safety concerns, and over the most appropriate place for it to go.  It was noted that mobile climbing walls which had previously been hired by the school has proved very popular.

Mrs Telfer advised that the school has already applied for a grant, with application support from Clare Murphy (Active Schools Co-ordinator), from the 2014 Commonwealth Games fund.

It was agreed that the most appopriate resource for the Parent Council to apply for a grant for would be iPads, which is has been previously agreed would be very much appreciated by the teaching staff.  It was agreed that a sub-group would take this forward – the application process is lengthy and quite detailed and may take up to a year altogether.  The sub-group is Emma, Joanne C, Gayle and Mrs Hope (or a nominated member of teaching staff).

Action: Grant Sub-group to meet to take this forward and keep the Parent Council informed of progress.

	AH/ JT

ES/ JC/ GB/ AH


Attached: Appendix 1: Updated Programme of Events 2013-14
